## **BLEADON PARISH COUNCIL**

www.bleadonparishcouncil.gov.uk



Clerk to the Parish

Bruce Poole

BA (Hons); Fellow ILCM, MMC

Rooftops 10 South Street Burnham-on-Sea Somerset TA8 1BS Tel: 07887802922 E-Mail: parishclerk@bleadonparishcouncil.gov.uk

Office Hours 10.00 am - 1.00 pm Monday to Friday



Prior to the Meeting commencing formally the members of the public present of which there were five were invited to address the Meeting.

Mr Cox gave a synopsis to the meeting of what he had observed and suffered since attending the last meeting (6 Coronation Road) with regards to the continuing problem of balls ending up in his garden. He thanked the Parish Council for continuing to seek a mutually satisfactory outcome to the problem. He was thanked by the Committee Chairman

Minutes of a Meeting of Bleadon Parish Council's Open Spaces Committee that was held in the Coronation Hall Coronation Road Bleadon on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> September 2013 that commenced at 7.30pm when the following business was transacted.

**PRESENT** 

Councillors Mrs I D Clarke (Chairman) Mesdames M Sheppard and P Skelley(Ex-Officio) Messrs I Findlay R House C Morris (Ex-Officio) M Orme K Pyke together with the Parish Clerk Mr B Poole

Also in attendance was Councillor S Hartree

OS5.1 To receive any apologies for non attendance

None

OS5.2 To receive any declarations of interest

None

OS5.3 To receive the Minutes of the Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> August 2013

Resolved that the Minutes of the Open Space Committee Meeting held on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> August 2013 that had been duly circulated be taken as read and approved as being correct record and signed as such by the Chairman

OS5.4 To resolve to take note of RoSPA's recommendations relating to the "Goal Posts" in the Children's Play Area and to agree on the resulting action.

The meeting noted the recommendations contained within the report and recognised that it would be more beneficial to nearby neighbours if the "Goal Posts" were moved further around so that they were located between the trees parallel to the West Boundary Fence. It was also noted that there was a fear that footballs would possibly hit the roof of the Coronation Hall and if so latent action like extending the height of the fence would have to be implemented. Closing the existing entrance and

moving it further in a clockwise direction was agreed not to be a practical solution as footballs might then strike parked cars in the car park

Resolved that the current location of the "Goal Posts" be moved further around in a clockwise direction so that they might be sited parallel with the west boundary fence.

Resolved that the site line be away from the fence sufficiently so that the (a) grass could be cut easily and (b) the fence could not be used an an aid for climbing the posts.

Resolved that the tops of each pole be chamfered alternatively at 45 Degrees

OS5.5 Other matters for information purposes only

None

OS5.6 Date of next Meeting – to be arranged

